Center Township
Board of Supervisors
January 7, 2019
Minutes

After organizing, a regular business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was
held on Monday, January 7, 2019 at 7:10 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present
were Edward A. Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry D. Gillispie, Supervisor,
and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Kurt Katchmark, Larry Mitchell, Art Morris, Doug
and Joyce Conklin and Dave Brendel.

Harry made a motion to approve the December meeting and budget adoption meeting minutes.
Paul seconded and motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to advertise for bids for the Dirt and Gravel Road Grant projects on
Grinnage Run Road and Barton Hollow Road. The bids will be opened and read at the March
12 meeting.

Paul made a motion to advertise for the stone and diesel bids. Harry seconded and the motion
was carried unanimously. The bids will be opened and read at the February meeting.

Paul made a motion to set the Clean Up Weeks for April 8-13 and October 7-12 from 8:00 a.m.
to 2:00 p.m. each day. Harry second and motion was carried.

A motion was made by Harry to approve the payment of utility bills, etc. throughout the month
as deemed necessary to avoid penalties and fees. Paul seconded and the motion was carried.

Harry stated that a letter had been mailed to a resident on Hopewell Ridge Road in answer to
neighbor’s complaints about his livestock running on other properties and the cemetery. Letters
were also mailed to the landowner and mobile home owner on Barton Hollow Road regarding
the debris from a recent fire that has not been cleaned up. Neighbors there are also complaining.

Equitrans has agreed to be responsible for the slip repairs on Boulder Road. The Board of
Supervisors has agreed to keep the road open for now.

Concession and restroom trailers for the park and other community uses are still being planned.
Harry made a correction to his statement at the December meeting. Upon further research, the
restroom trailer will be more expensive.

Harry read a report from the township’s engineer, the Harshman CE Group. The report will
follow the minutes. Harry made a motion to authorize the engineer to complete the Wasteload
Management Report and NPDES renewal application for the sewer plant. Paul seconded and the
motion was carried.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was
carried.

Harry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Butch seconded and the meeting was adjourned at
7:25 p.m.
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